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6:30pm. Meeting called to order. Commissioners Luke Grant and Steve Bishop present. Also
present Bernie Marshall, Rose Melito and Fran Yanuskiewicz.

Minutes: The minutes of the July 10, 2018 Board Meeting were read, approved and signed as
submitted.

Action Items: Water/Sewer Regulations Update — tabled.

No update on SBA reimbursement.

No applicants for Commission vacancy.

Commissioner Grant directed Mr. Marshall to follow up with the Town Manager to see if the
Selectmen have anyone they want to appoint to the Board.

Superintendent Updates: DOT requested a water trench repair on West Main Street near the
center of Town. Further discussed the West Main Street sewer project — the road will be torn up
over the next twelve months.

Last week’s water sampling confirmed two e-coli (NOT FECAL) hits, further sampling proved
negative.

Reservoir Street —Water main replacement contracts approved by K&P - Start date August 1%,
Selectmen will be appointing Tom Watson as a permanent full time employee in the sewer
department.

Seasonal help started this week — painting hydrants.

Treatment Plant — Equipment is on site. Subcontractor (Maverick) no show the past two days
will be notified — not adhering to schedule.

Mr. Marshall stated the crew will be installing a hydrant at the end of Holmes Street at East
Main. He recommended the AC pipe replacement on Holmes Street be put on hold and move
forward with the higher priority of replacing the cast iron pipe on Pine Street between Plain
Street and Well #1. The Board agreed. Commissioner Grant directed Mr. Marshall to have an
approximate cost to do Pine Street as well as a complete list of locations and footage of cast iron
pipe in the system by the next meeting.

Weston & Sampson Updates: Sewer- A conference call with HDCD is schedule for 7/26/18 to
further discuss a MOA.
Betterment assessments and interest rates should be discussed in the near future.
MHC — waiting for standard agreement to be reviewed and approved by counsel.
MassWorks — Not submitting an application in August for West Main St. Sewer Project
Water- Treatment Plant — working on an electrical easement will contact Attorney Joe Cove.

All appropriately processed bills were signed and correspondence was read.

Next meeting August 14, 2018.
Meeting adjourned 8:30pm.
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